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Upcoming Programs 

     

 

Mar 25 Lynette Warren  

             “Covered in 

              Comfort” 

 

Apr 9 Sandra Johnson  

              “Denim Quilts” 

 

Apr 10 Wkshp: “Sashiko 

   Stitching” 

 

Apr 22 Jan & Kristin from  

   Fiber on a Whim 

 

Apr 24 Wkshp: “Sheer 

  Delight” 

 

May 7 Eleanor Levie 

    

~~~~BOARD MEETINGS~~~~ 

Via Zoom  

 

Apr 9 @ 11:30 am 

 

May 7 @ 11:30 am 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE — JANE MCAFEE, PRESIDENT ELECT 

JUNE 2019  

QUILTERS GUILD OF THE 

SOUTHERN CRESCENT 

Send your April              

articles by April 10th to: 

qgscquilters@gmail.com 

Greetings from one of the many “Janes” in the Guild.  Last fall I asked Wanda 

for more information about an open position, and ended up being encour-

aged to consider a two year commitment.  This year I am working alongside 

Kristin and will be taking over her responsibilities as President in 2022.  I 

appreciate Kristin’s leadership and I look forward to getting to know many 

of you over the coming year.   

I haven’t found my quilting niche yet, although I lean toward modern and 

enjoy exploring improv quilting.  I love collecting fabric and starting new 

projects.  Consequently, I have a closet full of fabric and UFOs.  

Sharon Pope did a great job at the Day Meeting this month.  I love how she 

walked us through making the bags and her great tips and tricks.  I’ve been 

working on the fat quarter bag.  I’m glad she demonstrated with a small ver-

sion.  This bag is huge!   Thanks, Sharon, for sharing your expertise with 

us.   

Speaking of expertise, there is so much wisdom in this Guild!  I remember 

feeling a bit intimidated when I first joined.  I wondered if there was room in 

this group for me, a quilter who likes to create but isn’t wired for perfec-

tion.   One big thing I discovered is that quilters are naturally welcoming and 

encouraging.   

Whether you are new to the world of quilting or have decades of experience, 

this group is a community where you can show your creations, share your 

knowledge, and learn from the best.  I’ve also found that in this year of tran-

sition to Zoom meetings, I love not having to pack up my sewing machine.  I 

just turn on the computer, notebook or smartphone and have an instant 

community. 

This newsletter is packed with information about meetings and opportuni-

ties.  Please read through it and jot down the items you don’t want to 

miss.  And don’t forget to drop off and pick up items on March 27, 

“Membership Day”, at Fayette Presbyterian Church parking lot. Check out 

Page 3 for more information. 

We would love to hear from you.  If you have an idea to share, a question, or 

are able to volunteer some time, please send an email 

to qgscquilters@gmail.com.      Jane  
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES - MARCH 5, 2021 

Judy Balek 

Present:  Judy Balek, Myla Chapman, Judy Day-

mont, Joann Gorrell, Wanda Huderski, Wilma John-

son, Jane McAfee, Sharon Pope, Jean Shealy, Bran-

di Shockley, Kristin Slagle, Tina Wilson 

Meeting called to order at 11:34 via Zoom by Kris-

tin Slagle 

President and President Elect:  No Report 

Secretary:  Judy Balek:  Motion to approve the 

February minutes as printed in the newsletter was 

made by Wanda and 2nd by Tina and was passed 

unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Brandi: Motion by Judy Day-

mont and 2nd by Joann Gorrell to approve the 

Treasurer’s report.  Passed unanimously. 

Membership:  Tina: There are 86 members at this 

time.  

Communications:  Wanda:  A public facebook 

page has been created in addition to the for-

members-only facebook group.  To be discussed 

at the April meeting: how to manage active mem-

bers on the for-members-only group.   

Programs: Still need VP of Programs 

2021 Raffle Quilt: Kristin: The quilt will be hang-

ing for members to see at the March Membership 

Day and the tickets for members will be handed 

out at that time.  Newsletter and email to spot-

light the quilt and interview with Joan Willcocks. 

Tickets are ready for distribution.   

2022 Raffle Quilt:  Kristin: April agenda to in-

clude costs and revenue from past raffle quilts.  

Facilities:  Kristin:  The Fayette Presbyterian 

Church parking lot will be used for the Member-

ship Day in March.   

Library: Jean: no report 

Monthly Mini:  Tina:  There are still a few open-

ings for members to make a monthly mini.  The 

income from Monthly Mini this year is $620.   

Challenge Quilt: Wanda:  It is in progress.  Every-

one will photograph their quilt for display.  An 

educational email is needed on how to best photo-

graph quilts for slideshows.   

Refreshments: Wilma:  If weather permits, re-

freshments will be served on Membership Day.   

Sunshine and Shadows:  Kristin:  Reach out to 

Barb if you know of a guild member that needs a 

card. 

Show and Tell Ribbons:  Kristin:  We hope to get 

back to awarding ribbons when we get back to-

gether.  Show and Tell quilts from February are on 

a slide show on the members-only page on the 

website. Wanda will work to get a January slide 

show on the page also.   

 

Silent Auction:  Kristin will take donations on 

Membership Day. 

Retreat:  Sharon:  21 registered participants at 

this time.   

Newsletter:  Judy Daymont:  Articles are due 

March 10 for the newsletter.  There is a folder on 

google drive where photos could be shared to 

help others when communicating with members. 

Community Service:  Kristin:  The organizations 

chosen to receive charity quilts or other items in 

2021 will be Christian City, Quilts of Valor, and 

Pregnancy Resource Center.  A motion was made 

by Jean to approve the three organizations for  

donation of charity quilts. It was 2nd by Joann 

and passed unanimously.   

Programs Day 2021:  Joann:  No change in pro-

grams. 

Programs Night 2021: no report. 

New Business:   

2021 Budget: Brandi:  2021 proposed budget was 

presented.  The expenses listed for programs for 

2022 reflect money needed to reserve speakers 

for 2022 and would be paid out in 2021 if need-

ed.  $900 will be added for raffle quilt income for 

2021.  Expense of $250 will be added for raffle 

quilt 2022.  A motion was made by Jane to ap-

prove the budget with the above changes and was 

2nd by Jean.  It was approved unanimously.  

Membership Day: Kristin:  Masks will be required. 

Volunteers for staffing are Kristin, Tina, Wilma, 

Wanda, and Judy D.   

Membership survey: Kristin:   A survey will be 

conducted to get an understanding of the feeling 

of members regarding returning to meet face to 

face.   

Zoom availability for small groups:  Jane:  The 

QGSC Zoom account is available for meetings that 

align with guild purposes.   As the Zoom account 

only allows for one meeting at a time, the Presi-

dent-Elect (Jane McAfee) will be the point person 

for small group leaders using Zoom.  A motion 

was made by Judy D and 2nd by Tina to accept the 

proposal made by Jane.  Passed unanimously.   

Refund policy for workshops: Tabled until next 

month.   

Motion made by Jane and 2nd by Tina to adjourn 

the meeting.   Passed unanimously.  Meeting ad-

journed at 1:04 

 Next Board Meeting is on  

Friday, April 9th at 11:30 via Zoom 
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Membership Day  

 

Make plans to drop by on Membership Day: Saturday,  

March 27, 10 am-2 pm at Fayette Presbyterian Church 

located at 791 Forrest Ave (Hwy 92) Fayetteville. Much like 

the auction pick-up last December, we will be in the side 

parking lot distributing membership cards and annual raffle 

ticket allotments. You may also purchase more raffle tickets 

and conduct guild business such as dropping off finished 

community service quilts, make auction donations, swaps 

etc. If the weather is nice, we'll have a few refreshments. If 

it's raining we'll do it drive-through style without all the ex-

tras. Masks required for the safety of members who are not 

yet fully vaccinated.  

See you there!  

Volunteers Needed: 

 

VP Programs - Coordinates the four Day and Night Programs committees, assists current committees 

with marketing their activities, lectures and workshops and serves on the executive committee. 

 

2022 Day Programs Committee Chair - Plans and carries out a program of activities for each evening 

meeting for 2022.(May include lectures, workshops, 

demonstrations, tours or other fun quilt-related activi-

ties.) 

 

2022 Evening Programs Committee Chair - Plans and 

carries out a program of activities for each day meeting 

for 2022.(May include lectures, workshops, demonstra-

tions, tours or other fun quilt-related activities.) 

 

2022 Raffle Committee Chair - Oversees construction 

and finishing raffle quilt, coordinates ticket sales, over-

sees the sales, draws the winning ticket. 

Hey girlfriend, come to         

Membership Day to see friends 

and catch up.   It’ll be fun! 

Many Hands 

 

Remember the old proverb “many hands make light 

work?” For some reason it always reminds me of a 

quilting bee photo with everyone around the frame 

helping to get that beautiful quilt finished. Our guild 

has been successful because of the many hands in the 

past and it’s still true.  

 

We need many hands to help make the work light. We 

really need these volunteers now to help us get things 

planned and ready for next year. We are enjoying this 

year’s programs because Myla and Joann volunteered 

and started planning for us last year.  
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Future of Guild Raffle Quilt 

At April's guild board meeting, we will discuss the future of the guild raffle quilt as an annual activity. I've 

had quite a few people contact me this past week after seeing the beautiful East Cobb Quilters Guild raffle 

quilt, asking if we could do something similar to what they are doing: exhibiting it at the SQTM, selling 

tickets virtually, etc.  

At the heart of it is that there hasn't been any interest from anyone to chair the committee to do the work 

of organizing it and selling the tickets. I understand why. It can be a lot of work: finding venues to sell tick-

ets, hauling the quilt around, making sure that there are volunteers manning a table to sell, having a cash 

box with change, turning the money in to the Treasurer, etc.  

ECQG seems to have eliminated some of that but it still boils down to still needing a guild volunteer to set 

up a virtual store, do the accounting, ensure that all internet protocols are there for safety, security and 

transparency.  

That being said, the $10 per member ticket allotment represents $1000 of our annual income so there 

needs to be careful thought put into how we might ensure that we have funds to cover programs and other 

guild expenses.  

And, I do think we all enjoy the group process of making the raffle quilt, the excitement of the unveiling 

and the image of what the quilt represents to us as a group.  

So, I'm not suggesting that we will never do another raffle quilt. Perhaps we could have the fun and excite-

ment of making a group quilt but then donate it to a non-profit community organization for them to raffle 

off, place in a silent auction, or hang in their offices. Maybe that change would encourage someone to vol-

unteer to chair the committee.  

Anyway, please reach out and share your suggestions, ideas or volunteer to chair the raffle committee be-

fore we meet in April. 
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QUILTING GROUPS 

Jane McAfee 

Looking for a great way to 

connect with our Guild com-

munity?  Join or create a 

quilting group.  Over the 

past year, several small 

groups have been meeting 

regularly online.  It is a great 

way to learn from each other 

and to make new friends.   

 

We are looking for interested people to join these 

new and existing groups: 

 

Sewcial:  Meets every other Monday at 1:30.   

Contact: Emma Ross 

 

Sewcial:  Meets 3rd Tuesdays from 10-12.      

Contact: Judy Daymont  

 

Improvisational Quilting: Meeting time to be  

determined.  Contact: Jane McAfee 

 

Applique:  Meets 3rd Friday from 9:30-11:30.      

Contact: Krissy Slagle 

 

Evening Group:  Contact Jane McAfee 

 

 

Interested in something else? Want to start your 

own group?  Does your current group have room 

for more people?  Need access to Guild’s Zoom 

account?  Contact Jane McAfee and get connected. 

MEMBER TO MEMBER CONNECT 

MEET A MEMBER - JOAN WILLCOCKS 

Judy Daymont 

You probably know Joan Willcocks for the  

AMAZING ribbons she makes each year for the 

winners of the Guild’s annual Challenge quilt, 

but there is more to this 16-year member of 

QGSC and Air National Guard veteran.  Joan took 

time away from renovating her “new” home in 

PTC to fill us in on her quilting journey. 

Like many of us, Joan learned to sew in order to 

make her own clothes – this is “back in the day” 

when we wore only dresses to school!  She start-

ed quilting in 1983 when a few of her co-

workers decided to learn to quilt using a “Quilt 

In A Day” pattern.  After mastering the use of 

the rotary cutter, Joan never looked back, and 

continued to quilt from then on.  By the way, 

Joan resurrected that first quilt, took it apart, 

added some coordinating fabric, quilted (it had 

been tied) and bound it.  She donated it to  

Community Service a few years ago.  She joined 

her first guild in 1991 when she realized, “You 

don’t have to be good to join a guild, just  

curious”. 

Joan is a self-described “technique junkie”.  She 

likes to add dimension to quilts using folded 

fabric, yo-yo’s, prairie points and the like.  We 

have seen her apply embellishments to quilts, 

including beads, buttons, braids and trims.  Her 

favorite block is a log cabin (the pattern of her 

first quilt) as it is so versatile.  Currently, she is 

part of a small group creating experimental art 

quilts. 

Joan has always been generous with her time, 

talent and stash – so it is no surprise that she 

donated our 2021 Raffle Quilt.  See Page 6.  

The quilt was originally called “Fifty Something” 

because it was started when she was 50 and it 

contains over 50 different fabrics.  Joan re-

named it “Pinwheel Garden” as it is based on the 

double pinwheel block by Jean Wells.           

Comprised of greens, blues and light neutrals, 

the quilt has an inner border where the edge of 

queen bed would be, upon which Joan has    

added dimensional applique.  

Next time we all get together, seek out Joan to 

say “Hi!”  You may, or may not, recognize her 

from her self-styled avatar at right.   
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COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 

Barb Moyle 

The Guild offers several opportunities for members to make quilts for people nearby who need warmth 

and comfort.  Our goal is to make quilts in a size that can be pieced, quilted and bound by the maker.  If 

you have questions, please contact the coordinator listed below. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Type of Quilt Size (Approx) Organization Coordinator 

Baby Quilts Width:    30”-45” 

Length:  40”-55” 

Pregnancy Resource 

Center 

Barb Moyle 

Throws for Children & Youth (Adults too) Width:    45”-60” 

Length:  65”-76” 

Christian City Jennifer Clay 

Patriotic Quilts for Veterans Width:    55”-72” 
Length:  65”-90” 

Quilts of Valor Wanda Huderski 

QUILTS OF VALOR 

Wanda Huderski 

If you volunteered to piece a QOV top, I will have everything ready to distribute on March 27th - Member-

ship Day. 

• If you don't plan to stop by the Fayette Presbyterian Church between 10 and 2 that day let me know 

and we can figure out another way to start the work chain.   

• Only 4 volunteers came forward to assemble the blocks and we still have kits prepared for 5 more 

quilt tops.   

• We do not plan to create any more individual blocks until these 9 quilts are completed.   

• All blocks are pretrimmed to the same size making your task go much quicker. 

• HELP is NEEDED. 

  

 

 

RAFFLE QUILT TICKETS 

 

MEMBERSHIP DAY March 27 10am -2pm 

 

You can pick up the Raffle tickets that 

came with your membership AND you can 

buy more tickets to keep for yourself,  

give away or resell 

See Page 3 for more information. 

 

Our beautiful Raffle Quilt was graciously 

donated by Joan Willcocks.  See Page 5  
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2021 AUCTION  

Martha Walker 

Accepting Donations at Membership Day 

March 27 from 10 AM - 2 PM 

Spring cleaning is upon us!  Remember one wom-

an’s trash is another woman’s treasure.  

Before you send those unwanted books, patterns, 

fabric, tools and gadgets to the thrift store or 

trash bin, think about donating them to the guild 

for the 2021 auction.  

I can take them off your hands any time you are 

ready to part with them. We can use baskets and 

gift tins as well. Contact me to arrange pick-up or 

drop-off. 

MEMBERSHIP 

Tina Wilson 

You can renew in person at Membership Day on 

March 27!  See Page 3 for details.  You can also 

make your payment with a credit card through 

PayPal or mail your check to: 

QGSC, PO Box 142061, Fayetteville, Ga 30214   

Membership dues are $35.  

If you are interested in participating in the  

Monthly Mini drawing, you can pay an extra, one

-time amount of $10.00 with your dues.  This will 

make you eligible to WIN both Day and Night 

drawings.   See Page 8 for details. 

Contact Tina Wilson, Membership Chair, with 

questions.  If you need another invoice, contact 

our Treasurer, Brandi Shockley. 

Membership Update 

A total of 86 people have paid for their 2021      

memberships.  Please welcome our three newest 

members: 

David Scott of PTC 

Deborah Sweeney of Newnan 

Iona Szetela of PTC 

Page 7 

Unpaid renewals as of March 31 will result in 

being dropped from Guild emails & roster   

until membership is paid. 

RETREAT - APRIL 15-18TH 

Sharon Pope 

One year ago this month we were geared up to head out for our Retreat Get-a-Way weekend…then 

BOOM!!! life threw us all a Pandemic!   This past year has definitely affected each of us, and as things 

start to relax, we are happy and excited to be able to gather for our Retreat 2021!!!  

 

We still have 1 room available if you have been considering attending the Retreat!  Grab a buddy and 

join us, there’s still 2 weeks before we have to close our Registrations!    

 

Laura Wheater, Sue Tryon, Tammy Walker & I have prepared Christmas themed projects & activities 

(optional) to stimulate your creativity with a fun challenge, a mystery project, a Community Service 

project, and demos to give you some new ideas for Christmas!  We may have a few tricks up our sleeve 

too… to surprise you!  

 

Please, if you are interested, please call and let’s talk!   
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We have adapted the Monthly Mini to our 

Zoom meetings.  Just add a $10 donation to 

your annual dues membership and you will 

have a chance to win the Mini at every meeting 

in 2021. As soon as we receive your member-

ship and donation, your name is entered! You 

do not need to be present on the Zoom meet-

ing to win. Winners will be contacted and priz-

es either dropped off or picked up.  

MONTHLY MINI 

Tina  Wilson 

 MONTHLY 

MINI 

DAY MEETING NIGHT MEETING 

January    Sarah Swab 

February Kristin Slagle Audrey Dittmann 

March Patti Hobson Susan Klinker 

April Judy Daymont Martha Walker 

May Eileen Reid Wanda Huderski 

June   Joan Willcocks 

July Gloria Filippelli   

August     

September     

October     

November Wilma Johnson Myla Chapman 

December Christmas Party 
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Jane Coleman won the Pet Bed at  Febru-

ary’s night meeting.  Candy Shively will 

rest easier with the Tote and Neck Warmer 

given away on February 5th. 

Basket - 10”x7” 

[Collapsible—Contents not included] 

By Judy Daymont 

April 9th 

There are still some opportunities to donate a 

treasure for the benefit of the Guild!  Please con-

tact Tina to sign up for one of the empty slots 

Table Topper or Wall Hanging 

39” x 21” 

By Susan Klinker 

March 25th 

SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS 

Barb Moyle 

When a guild member lets me know a card 

is needed, I send one out from our guild. In 

an effort to respect the individual’s privacy, 

I don’t announce who or what – as it is up 

to the individual to share that information 

with the general membership.   

 

Contact Barb Moyle to have a card sent. 
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NIGHT PROGRAMS 

Myla Chapman 
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Lynette S. Warren 

“Covered in Comfort: Celebrating Quilting” 

Thursday, March 25  -  7 PM on Zoom 

Lynette S. Warren’s presentation,  “Covered in Comfort: Celebrating 

Quilting” will explore all things quilting.  From what is a quilt to quilts in 

shows, the media and even quilt controversy. 

Lynette, originally from Philadelphia, and who describes herself as a tra-

ditional quilter, has exhibited quilts locally and at the Houston Quilt 

Festival including the 2019 Sapphire Anniversary exhibit.   

Lynette includes batik, African and Australian fabrics in her quilts.  She 

uses very traditional block patterns, creating her quilts exclusively by 

hand.   

Lynette has won several awards for her handwork; her quilts have been 

featured in the books “Journey of Hope: Quilts Inspired by Barack 

Obama” and “500 Traditional Quilts”.  Her article “Fabrics Make a World of Difference” was featured in 

the November 2020 issue of Today’s Quilter magazine.   

Jan & Kristin from Fiber On A Whim 

“Harnessing My Creativity” 

Thursday, April 22  -  7 PM on Zoom 

Workshop “Sheer Delight” 

Saturday, April 24 - 10 AM 

The Fiber On A Whim April 24 workshop Sheer Delight is still open.  The work-

shop price is $48 for members ($55 for guests) and includes a required kit which 

will be shipped to your home.  April 5 is the last day to register and pay for the 

class.  The project is a vintage-inspired pennant using sheer fabrics to build a   

dimensional flower with hand-stitching.  See photo at left.  Please send an e-mail 

to quiltmyla@aol.com to sign up.  Send the following link to non-members to     

register:    

https://qgscquilters.com/registration-links#bbc4628d-b713-4228-827c-

c167ee9f5dae 

Ice Cream Social 

Thursday, May27 - 7 PM  

 

May’s program is the Ice Cream Social.  For Show & Tell, please    

submit pictures of quilts with themes related to ice cream and 

sweets, spring and togetherness. 

mailto:quiltmyla@aol.com
https://qgscquilters.com/registration-links#bbc4628d-b713-4228-827c-c167ee9f5dae
https://qgscquilters.com/registration-links#bbc4628d-b713-4228-827c-c167ee9f5dae
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DAY PROGRAMS        

Joann Gorrell 

Saturday, April 10: 10 AM - 4 PM - Sashiko Stitching Workshop 

 

Six hour zoom Sashiko Stitching workshop with Sandra Johnson.  The 

finished item can be used as a pillow cover or quilt block. 

Sandra Johnson 

http://sandrajohnsondesigns.com 

 

Friday, April 9: 1:30 PM - “Denim Quilts” 

 
Zoom quilting teacher Sandra Johnson is from California and will show 

over 20 quilts that she created using repurposed denim clothes and fab-

ric.  Many of the quilts are hand quilted using the big stitch method. 

Bring your list of  questions and concerns about sewing on denim. 

Eleanor Levie 

https://www.eleanorlevie.com 

 

Friday, May 7: 1:30 PM 

 
Eleanor Levie . To pronounce her last name, think, "Drove my Chevy to 

the levee."  Her company name is Craft Services, LLC.   

Elly is a prolific and original quilter of quilted gifts such as pillows, table 

runners, and tote bags. She has published numerous books on quilting 

topics.   

Her website has some FREE instructions. We’ll watch the one on 

“personalized gift envelopes” just in time for graduations, June wed-

dings, birthdays, etc.  We’ll also watch a You Tube from a different pro-

vider with a different option gift envelope.  Search your stash for those 

“just right” fabric pieces.  
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2021 PROGRAMS CARD 
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